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May – June 2017 

 

Dear Pastor and Church,  

“WE GIVE THANKS TO THE GOD AND THE FATHEER OF 

OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST…”  (Colossians 1:3) 

Greetings! 

We thanked God for giving us the opportunity to have 

fellowship with our fellow workers in Pundaquit, 

Zambales.  The Lord used various unexpected 

instruments, making this endeavor possible.  Everyone 

were refreshed seeing the beauty and wonders of God’s 

creation, and were blessed by that anniversary 

celebration fellowship that we attended in our second 

trip to Zambales.    

Praise God for using a relative to open its door to 

accommodate our Good News Club in Brgy. Malaya.  

Aside from this, God had touched the heart of another 

Christian to finance the feeding of these children, from 

high school down to 2 years old.  It encouraged those 

who were attending the GNC, to consistently attend the 

GNC.   

Because of God, three (3) Bible students were enrolled 

at BJMBC for this semester.  Praise God for the lives of 

these enrollees.  We were expecting that their studies 

and training in the Bible School would motivate them to 

be of service in the ministry.  

Thank you for supporting us through your prayers.  

Sincerely in His service,  

 

Napoleon Pinos and family 
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July – August 2017 

 

Dear Pastor and Church,  

“GRACE TO YOU AND PEACE FROM GOD OUR FATHER AND THE 

LORD JESUS CHRIST.  (2 Thessalonians 1:2) 

Greetings! 

This month we were able to extend help to other local ministries by 

equipping fellow workers with music, providing lessons that will 

facilitate learning.   

We praise God for enabling us to support local outreaches, 

encouraging fellow workers thru financing for the need of the work 

in local areas.  Please pray for a mission outreach that is started in 

Valenzuela.   

We also praise God for enabling us twice to have a film showing 

done in our Good News Class in Malaya, Quezon City.  The said film 

was Tagalog version, making it easy to understand.  After the film 

was shown, the Gospel was presented by our GNC teacher.  Praise 

God for professions of faith made that day.          

We also thank God for the testimonies that were shared by our Good 

News Class attendees.  One boy told us that as he read the Bible, he 

could sense as if God was speaking to him personally.  Praise God! 

During one of our evangelism, I presented God’s simple plan of 

salvation to a certain father, not knowing that his son was also 

listening.  After invitation, that adult decided to accept Christ as his 

Lord and Saviour.  That time, his son also accepted Christ, without 

me knowing his decision.  After this, only this boy showed interest to 

attend our GNCs and later on became faithful in attending other 

church services.  We praised God for hearing the news from his 

auntie that said boy, stopped frequenting the computer shop, began to be 

responsible in fulfilling house chores and always heard singing Christian 

songs.  Praise God for this encouragement!  

Thank you for supporting us. 

Sincerely in His service,  

Napoleon Pinos and family 


